
[image: image1.png]TREE %«ETOPS












   Homeowners Association

Annual meeting March 3, 2009

1. Call to order
 – Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM with approximately 20 people in attendance.

2. Introductions
 – The current board was introduced as Art Skowron, Del Abel and Jerry Bakula.  During the introductions it was stated that Del will replace Art Skowron as the Secretary/Treasurer and that Jerry who has one more year left will continue being in charge of the lawn mowing and walking path enhancements.  The new board member will take charge of the pond treatments and aeration functions initially.  

3. New board member discussion
- Request for volunteers made but no response, so the item was tabled for later in the meeting so that people had a chance to think.

4. 2009 Operating Budget and 2008 Actual Expense review
-Actual income and expenses were reviewed in detail. Significant discussion occurred concerning the walking path stone removal between Amber Dr and Twin Meadows. Jerry passed an example of what he has in mind for the proposed blacktop entrances and post/plaques to be located at the walking path entrances.

5. Assessment Approval
- After discussion of the many proposed projects the current assessment of $325 was unanimously approved with no objections.  A returnable form mailing of the Dues notice will go out in a few days.  This year dues are due April 1st, with a late fee of $50 applicable after May 1st.  Dues not paid by June 1, 2009 will be turned over to our lawyer for lien filing.

6. Outlot Issues
- Homeowners were reminded that a full set of Restrictions and Outlot Restrictions are available on our website www.treetops-in-germantown.com   A discussion occurred about a written reminder to go out with the Dues notice concerning the various restrictions as some homeowners may have forgotten or are new residents.  The secy/treasurer will draft and include with the Dues notice in the next few days.

7. Lamp posts
-Several reviews of post lamp lighting were conducted in 2008 and letters sent to owners where they were not lit.  Only one homeowner remains non-compliant and a lien will be filed in a few days for the first 100 days at $10 a day for failing to maintain that post lamp.  This homeowner has received 3 mailings in 2008 and a personal discussion.

8. Other business
-Issue of a tree on an outlot with a limb growing close to the residents home was brought up questioning who should pay for its removal.  The board explained that the homeowner should hire a tree service to trim any limb hanging so near their home.  Another issue was raised concerning a limb that had fallen onto a walking path.  The address was obtained and a committee person will be by to clean that up.

9. Sign up sheets for sub-committees
- Several sub-committees exist for the following areas of interest, subdivision decorations, social events, maintenance, spring/fall clean-up and Walking Paths.  Homeowners are able to sign up for participation in sub-committees by contacting the sub-committee chairperson as posted on the website www.treetops-in-germantown.com. 

10. New board member
-Christopher Molnar volunteered for a three year term on the main Homeowners Association committee.  His email address is cmolnar@wi.rr.com  
11. Adjournment
– The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
	


